WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 7th November 2006 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: John Thackray acting Chairman; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Terry Darch; Janet Robson; Maureen Biggin; Jim Biggin
2. Apologies for Absence: Roger Hamilton; Norman Roper;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd October committee meeting were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: funds stood at £2481
5. Membership: Terry Darch reported that membership for 2006-07 was projected to exceed 2,000; he had started to operate in Portfield; he had started to transfer records to MS Excel; he is drafting a membership recruitment poster. It was resolved that he should book The Hall on The Hill for a wine and cheese party for collectors and their partners.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin reported that the Regional Planning Authority has yet to reply on the lack of coordination between Regional Plans, Dorset Waste Plans and the Airport Plan particularly as regards the road system. There is an ongoing written dialog with DCC about how they intend to pay for the MBT plant.
7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: Janet Robson reported that the phase 1 felling licence for Town Common valley has been granted. Jim Biggin reported that Natural England had started to enforce The European Habitats Directive 1994 for properties situated within 400 meters of an SSSI.
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: no major developments to report
9. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. nothing to report
10. Planning Issues: a plan to build a house at the end of Bosley Close has been refused by CBC. A land fill house at 84 River Way has been referred to CBC planning committee with a recommendation by officers to allow development. We will appear at the hearing and object. The appeal over the refused extension to 2 Huntington Gardens has been rejected by Bristol. 44 to 44A Maundeville Road has been resubmitted yet again and we will renew our objection.
11. Post Office Door-to-Door: several members commented upon the good reception enjoyed by the October newsletter. It was resolved that we should use Door-to-Door in 2007 with distributions April and October.
12. Mayor’s Charity Donation: it was resolved that we would contribute £30.

13. Poster Distribution: it was resolved that Sue Shlackman and Jim Biggin would propose new arrangements at the next meeting
14. Double Yellow Lines in The Grove: it was resolved that we would support these being introduced at the junction with Apple Grove
15. Proposed Cycle Track along Hurn Road – Fairmile Road: a request had been received from a resident to oppose these plans. After discussion it was agreed that we had insufficient information. It was resolved that we would seek better detail from CBC.
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 5th December
